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Moving Expense Benefit for Minnesota Health Care Programs Members effective 
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As communicated in Provider Bulletin P85R1-23, P85R1-23 FINAL Revised Moving Expenses New Effective 
Date.pdf (bluecrossmn.com) Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Minnesota and Blue Plus (Blue Cross) will be 
implementing the Moving Expense benefit as part of the Housing Stabilization Services (HSS) in partnership 
with the Minnesota Department of Human Services (DHS). HSS providers are encouraged to review Provider 
Bulletin P85R1-23 to familiarize themselves with the benefit and processes. Moving Expenses authorization 
requests will be reviewed by DHS and all authorizations will be communicated to Blue Cross.  
 
Updated information: Eligible Moving Expenses must be submitted by the authorized Housing Transition 
provider using HCPCS code T2038-U8. All claims for Moving Expenses must include a claims attachment with 
a receipt or invoice clearly identifying the entity the item was purchased from, a narrative of the service or item 
and the amount paid for the service or item. Claims submitted without the attachment will not be reimbursed. All 
claims attachments will be reviewed to determine eligibility for the service or item. Receipts or Invoices must 
include all required elements, or they will not be considered for reimbursement. Separate claim lines for each 
service or item must be submitted on the 837P claims transaction and each claim line must have a required 
invoice or receipt submitted as a claim attachment.  
 
DHS will be publishing additional information on the HSS policy page regarding services and items that are 
covered under the Moving Expenses benefit by April 1, 2024. Moving Expenses will not cover rent and 
mortgage payments, food, clothing, cell phone or recreational items such as streaming devices, computers, 
televisions, or cable television access. 
 
Products Impacted 

• Families and Children  

• Minnesota Senior Care Plus (MSC+)  

• Minnesota Senior Health Options (MSHO)   
 
Questions? 
Please contact MHCP Provider Services at 1-866-518-8448. 
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